Great Cranberry Island Historical Society

MUSEUM MEMOS

Volume I, Issue | February 2001
GRAND OPENING Each year we plan to change the displays of artifacts and
L exhibits. One member has wonderfully stylish clothes from
Our Museum opening in August 2000 was a great success. the 1800s. We need dress forms or mannequins to display
Many islanders attended and the press gave us good coverage. them properly. Are there any hiding in your attic? Please
call us.

We hired Martha Bunker to keep the Museum open with
regular hours throughout August. Charlene Allen opened the

museum in September and carly October-with reduced hiours: KID’S STUFF

Many visitors came to visit the Museum. Their comments We’ve set up a worktable @

were very favorable, and some even joined as members. in the entry hall to entertain
and educate small children. §
We’ll have crayons and

NEW PANELS original Cranberry Island
Coloring Books and

Presently Bruce Komusin and Wini Smart are working on the
remaining four display panels: European Discovery, Artists
and Writers, Profiles & Personalities, and God’s Pocket. We
need more photos and histories of any of these persons and
subjects.

puzzles. More is planned.

SEE US ON THE WEB

See the latest news, and take a virtual tour of the Museum

A four-sided wooden display rack was constructed last fall to .
at: go.to/gcihs

replace the temporary screens we had last summer. This will
give us room for two new panels plus alcoves for furniture

displays Courtesy of Bruce Komusin, cranberryisles.com

TWO NEW PUBLICATIONS FOR 2001

“An Artist’s Sketchbook”

Susan Donald Michalski has been visiting the island for years, keeping a sketch
diary with charming watercolor vignettes of Island life, buildings, and scenes.
She has given us permission to publish a collection of these sketches. Bruce
Komusin diligently worked as editor and publisher. The Historical Society
purchased a wire binding machine, allowing us to present a very professional
product. This 20-page booklet, completely in color, will make a nice souvenir
of the Island. It will be available this summer at the Whales Rib Gift Shop, or at
the Museum, with a discount for Historical Society members.

“Riding With Tud”

This is a new publication based on another interview with the late Tud Bunker.
Driving the length of the island, Tud remembers the old families who lived in
each home, in his own amiable style.

Sketch by Susan Michalski
(Original is in color)




AUDIOVISUAL KIOSK

Looking to the future, we plan to install a walk-up
screen and control buttons, like an ATM machine, so
visitors can view and hear our photos, slides, movies,
and audio tapes. This will appeal to the younger
generation, and is really a practical necessity, since
our limited wall space can't hold all the old photos and
other materials already in our collection -- and it
SrOWS every season.

For example, last summer Dot Towns lent us John's
slides from a popular slide show presented over ten
years ago. This summer we'll scan them and prepare
a computerized slide show, complete with narration.
An audiovisual kiosk is the only way to effectively
display this material.

We want to keep the museum fun as well as
informative. This will give old photos and movies of
the “good old days” new life!

WE’RE JOINING

Your Society has now joined two other Historical
Societies: The Maine Archives and Museums, and the
Island Association of Museums and Historical
Societies. A short story on our new Museum has been
included in the MAM quarterly magazine.

We thought these memberships would give us added
publicity and help us learn the professional method of
running a Museum. '

Our Vice-president, Ruth Westphal, has attended
meetings of the Island Association, which is
comprised of Historical Societies on Mt. Desert
Island. They will include us in their brochure, given
out to many Mt. Desert visitors.

WE’RE ON TV...

In September, Lanie Witt, a special feature newscaster
from Bangor’s Channel 5 was on the Island with her
cameraman to film the museum and other locations.

It aired over several nights in November and again in
December, beginning with an interview with Dick
Beal and Ada Rice riding over on the mail boat, then a

IT’S TIME TO RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP

Our membership is the main financial support for the Museum
and ongoing programs. As a not-for profit institution, your
tax-deductible donations are extremely important and greatly
appreciated. We hope you will renew your annual membership
or become a new member now.

Levels of Membership:

* Individual—$10 ¢ Family—S$15

* Associate—8$25 * Contributing—3$50
¢ Supporting—$100 ¢ Benefactor—S$500 or more

Tax-deductible memberships may be sent to:

Great Cranberry Island Historical Society
P.O. Box 12
Cranberry Island, ME 04625

few words from the captain and photos of passengers and freight
unloading at the Cranberry dock.

After a ride down the road with Polly Bunker, a short segment
showed the Museum with Wini Smart and Bruce Komusin. Ruth
Westphal then gave a quick tour of the Library. Later there was
another interview with Polly and Charlene Allen on the beach,
featuring the old tractor that had been left by their brother, Edgar
Bunker, just before he went into the Korean War. Some of the
museum’s photos of Edgar Bunker were used on the show.

THINGS YOU CAN DO.....

Here's a list of some items we could really use in 2001:

1. An IBM-type personal computer, Pentium 200 MHz is ok.

2. Clothes forms or display mannequins.

3. Old home movies of the Cranberry Isles.

4. As always, old photos, diaries, letters, and postcards of the islands.
5. Books or photos about Carrie Richardson.

. Photos of “Peter” Richardson.

. Antique or old Quilts.

. Island Antiques, clothing from your mother or grandmother.
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Wini Smart, President

Your Officers
Ruth Westphal, Vice President

Judith Whitney, Secretary  Bruce Komusin, Treasurer

Trustees

Susan White, Beatrice Weinreich, Charlotte Harlan, Deborah Wedge, Marian Connors.

Elected in 2000

Sonja Colby, Owen Roberts, Leslie Watson, Hal Newell II, and Robin Richman




